REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: JANUARY 14, 2015

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGERﬂ(/

BY: RAMIRO ADEVA, PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR/CITY ENGINEER @_

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF AGREEMENT WITH KIMLEY-HORN AND
ASSOCIATES, INC., FOR CONSTRUCTION ENGINEERING SERVICES
RELATED TO THE AGOURA ROAD WIDENING PROJECT; NIB 14-01

This report seeks City Council approval of a contract with Kimley-Horn and Associates,
Inc., for construction engineering services related to the Agoura Road Widening Project.
The Agoura Road Widening Project (Project) encompasses improvements for the
ultimate build-out of Agoura Road, which includes the Agoura Village Specific Plan
area.

In August 2010, the City entered into an Agreement with Kimley-Horn and Associates,
Inc., (KHA) to provide design plans and specifications for the Project. The Final Plans
and Specifications were completed, and the construction bids were opened for the
Project on December 1, 2014. KHA was integrally involved during the bidding process,
providing assistance in responding to request for information from the potential bidders
and preparing necessary addendums. The construction engineering services will be
crucial in assisting staff during the construction phase of the project so that the design
engineer and their sub-consultants can respond to questions or requests for further
detail or clarification from the City and/or contractor, as issues arise in the field. KHA, as
the original design engineer, will, ultimately, be responsible to provide the City “As-Built”
plans when the project is completed and, thus, will need to be involved on behalf of the
City to insure that any design changes that occur during the project do not negatively
affect the integrity of the approved plans.

The contract for construction engineering will include construction meetings, addendum
plan update, submittal and request of information review, field change review, and
record plan preparation.

The Agoura Road Widening Project is included as part of the Los Angeles County
Metropolitan Transportation Authority’s (Metro) Long Range Transportation Plan
(LRTP), which was approved by the Metro Board on October 29, 2009, and is
guaranteed funding as part of Metro’s priority list Measure R projects. The contract for
construction engineering is not to exceed $300,000.00 and is for Construction Phase of
the Project.



The agreement has been reviewed by the City Attorney and approved as to form.

RECOMMENDATION

Staff respectfully recommends the City Council approve the agreement with Kimley-
Horn and Associates, Inc., to provide construction engineering services related to the
Agoura Road Widening Project ; NIB 14-01.



